Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Dentistry
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Board of Dentistry has received the petition for declaratory statement from Steven M. Kiffel, M.D., D.D.S., on February 4, 2008. The petition seeks the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of Rules 64B5-14.005, 64B5-14.007, 64B5-14.008, 64B5-14.009 and 64B5-14.010, F.A.C., as it applies to the petitioner.

The petition seeks the Board’s interpretation of Rules 64B5-14.005, 64B5-14.007, 64B5-14.008, 64B5-14.009 and 64B5-14.010, F.A.C., and whether establishment of an Outpatient Dental Surgery Center (ODSC) that would offer the equivalent environment provided to the medical community in an Ambulatory Surgery Center (ASC) would violate the credentialing and accreditation requirements.

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Sue Foster, Executive Director, Board of Dentistry, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C08, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3258.

Please refer all comments to: Sue Foster, Executive Director, Board of Dentistry, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C08, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3258.
